
 
 

Fox Valley Park Foundation Board of Directors 
Meeting Minutes 

October 18, 2023   4:00PM 
Cole Center 101 W. Illinois Ave., Aurora 

 
1.0 Call Meeting to Order         

Chairman Kelsey called the meeting to order at 4:00PM 
 

2.0 Introduction of New Directors        
Director Pilmer reported that as a result of the newly amended and approved bylaws, there has been a  
reorganization of the Board of Directors.  LuAnne Kelsey, Travis Andry, Karen Nelson, and Larry Shepard  
were appointed and approved to the Foundation Board of Directors by the Board of Commissioners on 
September 18, 2023.  Brenda Hernandez was also introduced as the fifth member of the Foundation Board 
and her appointment will be approved on October 23, 2023. Director Pilmer also stated that there will be an  
election of officers at the first Foundation Board meeting of 2024. 
 

3.0 Roll Call           
Chairman Kelsey directed the Board Secretary to take attendance by roll call.  The following members  
of the Fox Valley Park Foundation Board of Directors were present:  Travis Andry, Karen Nelson, 
Larry Shepard, and LuAnne Kelsey.  Also present:  Executive Director Pilmer, Brenda Hernandez,  
Directors Halverson, Ijams, Kramer, Michael, Palmquist, Paprocki, and Chief Lapp, Deedee Buscher,  
Jennifer Rackmyer, Katie Kulakowski, Rafael Martinez, Carter Patton, Holly Wiggins, and Lynn  
Piotrowski. 
 

4.0 Addenda to the Agenda         
None presented. 
 

5.0 Reports 
 
5.1 Executive Director’s Report        

Director Pilmer reported on the following: 
• At the October 23, 2023 Board of Commissioners meeting, the 2024 FVPD budget will be 

presented.  There will also be a public hearing of a bond sale. The Budget will be approved  
on December 11, 2024. 

• The FVPD is financially stable with many planned capital projects over the next 5 years. 
 

5.2 Business Development Report       
Kyle Halverson reported the following on behalf of Rachel Ossyra: 

• There were 26 applications through the Parker’s Foundation grant program totaling $73,000 
in programming requests. 




